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Finance Committee





        Minutes

Date: March 15, 2010






Time: 7:00 p.m.

Present: O’Connor, Gauthier, Kupcinskas, Girard, Bartosiewicz, Hebert

Absent: Hamilton

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Motioned by Gauthier, seconded by Kupcinskas to accept the minutes of March 8, 2010 as written.  Unanimous.

Motioned by Kupcinskas, seconded by Gauthier to approve payment of $40.00 for the public hearing notice posted by The Holden Landmark Corp from account number 01-131-5780-0000.  Unanimous.

Michael O’Connor: I wanted to discuss the budget criteria again. I will give you copies of the Warrant Articles from the town Planner to look over. The unrestricted Local Aid could be cut by 4%. The Chapter 70 Aide could be cut by 4%. This was according to the newspaper. Senator Moore was in today and informed us that the State would be cutting those line items by 4%. I re-wrote the letter to the School Committee informing them of the change in the deficit figure.  I did speak to the Town Manager about this and he is working on his part of the deficit. The total deficit is $1,013,668 which will be adjusted for the municipal side and the school side of the budget. The municipal side needs to be adjusted by $405,467 and the school side needs to be adjusted by $608,201. The School Department is working on their adjustments. The School Committee is meeting on Wednesday evening, but I am not sure if they are discussing the budget. I believe it is a labor meeting. 
Motioned by Kupcinskas, seconded by Hebert to authorize Michael O’Connor to send an updated letter to the School Committee concerning the 60/40 split on the budget deficit.  Unanimous.

Michael O’Connor: I believe these are the final numbers from the State. The Board of Selectmen are scheduled to meet next week and Bob will be discussing the adjusted budget at that meeting. We should have the adjusted budget by March 31st. We may have the adjusted budget earlier so that we would be able to start voting at our March 29th meeting. If we don’t get it until the 31st, it would give us the two nights in April to vote both the budget and the warrant.

Donald Gauthier: Is there any word on where he is going to cut?

Michael O’Connor: Bob said that he will let the Board of Selectmen know that if he has to cut another $139,000 from the budget, municipal services will need to be cut. We will start voting either March 29th or on April 5th. We can vote the warrant on April 12th. The Selectmen are scheduled to close the warrant on April 13th.

Steve Hebert: What is Bob’s feeling on the adjustments needed from the School Department?

Michael O’Connor: They are working on it. Mr. Bedard called today about some of the numbers.

Donald Gauthier: It won’t be any easier next year.

Steve Hebert: Next year we will see more cutting.

Michael O’Connor: They have known for a couple of years that there would be a budget shortfall. They cannot argue about making adjustments. They had a chance to put an article on the warrant for an override. They had plenty of time to do this.

Michael O’Connor: We received a notice from the ATFC about a seminar in Lancaster about pensions. I plan to go because it is an informational seminar. The Worcester County Retirement is up. This has always been a significant number in the budget. I would like to know more about this system. Nothing can change right now, but it needs to change within the next 10-20 years before it gets out of control. I would just like to understand it better. 

Michael O’Connor handed out copies of the Town Planner’s Warrant Articles

Michael O’Connor: If these articles have no monetary value, we normally defer action to the Planning Board and they get up and explain them at Town Meeting. 

Michael O’Connor: The Town Manager is working on his warrant articles. There are 15 of them. We have the standard warrant articles. All Revolving Fund articles are put in to one article this year. Then there are the two articles from the Fire Department. We should have a draft of the warrant before the end of the month. Since the School Committee is not having a meeting until next week, to discuss the budget, I don’t feel the need to have our meeting next week. I will keep it open for the time being. I will e-mail the committee on Friday morning to let everyone know the status of the meeting. I will come in on Monday to cancel the meeting if we have nothing to discuss.
Motioned by Gauthier, seconded by Girard to adjourn at 7:55 p.m.  Unanimous.

